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Dear Congregation, 

 I know this is the December Chimes, but I am writing this in mid-November, and I am not 

one of those people that really doesnôt like talking about Christmas any earlier than Black Friday.  

Plus, I have something else to write about that is getting me excited for next year!   

 With the coming of Advent, we begin a new year of the three-year Lectionary, and we move 

from Year C back to Year A.  What that means for me as a preacher is that most of the Sundays in 

the year will feature Gospel readings from Matthew.  We had Luke in Year C, and I love his Gospel 

too, but there are things about Matthew that are distinctive and inspiring.  His Gospel is considered 

the most popular, though I am not totally sure why.  It might just be because his is first in the New 

Testament.  More important, I think, is that Matthew is considered the most Jewish of the Gospels, 

and most intent to illustrate Jesus as the new Moses and the new David.  This does not mean the 

others do not have Jewish features, but Matthewôs are just more numerous.   

 I think Matthew really wants his readers to think of Jesus as our Rabbi, as well as our King 

and Deliverer.  His version of Jesus gives us five different extended discourses by Jesus, and many 

think Matthew organized it that way to parallel the five books of Moses that make up the Torah.  So 

I hope that when Marty, Jonah and I are preaching we can convey a strong sense that to be a 

disciple is to be a studentðan active listener and learner.  In Jesusô day that was more than just 

taking notes from the teacher.  It meant wearing your Rabbiôs yoke!  A yoke was a term used back 

then to represent the entirety of what the Rabbiôs unique school of thought included.  So letôs be 

attentive, eager students of his in 2023, and wear his yoke!   

 He also starts and ends his book with a strong sense of God being ñwith usò in Jesus.  He 

quotes Isaiahôs prophesy that the virginôs baby will be ñImmanuelò which means ñGod with us,ò 

(1:23) and the closing lines, spoken by Jesus after his Resurrection quote Jesus saying ñand lo, I am 

with you always, to the end of the ageò (28.20).  That constant Presence of God is something we all 

believe intellectually, as Jesus-followers, but we (or at least I!) can easily forget to live like we 

believe that is true.  So letôs humbly and gratefully recognize Jesusô presence with us throughout 

each day of 2023.  Even when days or events are hard or sad to go through, he has promised to be 

with us.  Period.  We just need to let him in. 

 Lastly, I want to send all of you wishes for a meaningful Advent and 

Christmas season, with joy and rest as you spend time with loved ones.  I am 

both grateful and humbled to have a role at Central Presbyterian Church! 

 

Robert Lackie, Preaching Associate       

(217) 971-8641 

Lackier26@gmail.com 
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Highlights of Regular Session Meeting on November 17, 2022 

¶ Bank balance as of October 31, 2022 is $52,672.63. 

¶ MOTION:  That Central give $250.00 from the Ebersolt Fund to the Petersburg United 

Methodist Church for the Community Thanksgiving meal service. 

¶ MOTION:  That Central give $100.00 from the Ebersolt Fund to the PORTA After-Prom. 

¶ December 7, COATS will take PORTA Students shopping. 

¶ We ask that you continue to keep all of our health care providers in your thoughts and prayers. 

Committee News 

Administration  

Financial 

¶ Income year to date is $6,983.86 above budget and YTD expenses are below budget by 

$2,530.72, which puts us below our overall budget.  Regardless of budget, our income, YTD, is 

$10,068.08 above our expenses. 

¶ We currently have an outstanding pulpit supply team, but our budget is in the positive because 

we do not have a full -time minister.  

¶ Treasurerôs report and financials were reviewed. 

¶ General, MMF, Obligated Funds were also reviewed. 

¶ The Stewardship letter has been sent out and we have already received 20 pledges for 2023 

including two new pledges.  

¶ Most of the preliminary work is completed on the 2023 budget.  The two major items to be 

finished are the insurance for the church and the total pledges for 2023.  

Building 

¶ We are waiting for a bat removal person to look at our organ loft and bell tower. 

¶ Dave Long is working on the answering machine issue. 

¶ Doug Flanders will be giving us a quote on tuck pointing but will not be able to complete the 

work until spring. 

¶ New entry mats have been purchased and installed with monies coming from the Memorial 

Fund.  

¶ The church carpeting has been professionally cleaned and will be paid out of the Major 

Maintenance Fund. 

Steven Territo and Jane Stephenson, Co-chairs 

Worship 

¶ There will be a Childrenôs Christmas Program during the Sunday morning worship service on 

December 11.   

¶ Centralôs Christmas Eve Service will be at 7 p.m. Saturday, December 24. 

¶ There will be NO Worship Service or Sunday School at Central on Christmas Day, Sunday, 

December 25. 

¶ Training for communion liturgists is being planned for January or February.  If you are a current 

or past elder and are interested in leading the communion part of worship, contact the church 

office to sign up for this training.  

Patrik Claussen, Worship Committee Chairperson  
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Christmas Fellowship 

 On Sunday, December 11, following the Childrenôs Christmas Program, Centralôs traditional 

Christmas Fellowship will resume.  Volunteers are needed to provide finger foods as in the past ï

meat, cheese, veggies, fruit, dessert.  A sign-up sheet is on the table in the Narthex.  Thanks to the 

Deacons for coordinating this event. 

2022 Giving Deadline 

Sunday, December 18, will be the last Sunday for giving to Central Presbyterian Church to 

be included on the current year (2022) Giving Statement.  Any contributions received that week 

will not be deposited until January 2.  Per IRS guidelines, any pledges deposited in the new year, 

will be shown on the 2023 Giving Statements.   

Have you Considered Your Giving Options? 

Weôre living in changing times!  Our church is experiencing change, as well, in the methods 

used by our church family to provide financial support.  What is the best way for you to continue to 

meet your pledge or contribution to support the church, even when you are not able to attend in 

person? 

Following are several options that have been or are currently being used by our congregation 

to provide an ñoffering.ò  Whether you are able to attend regularly or not, we welcome any of these 

methods. 

¶ The traditional offering comes in the form of cash or a check in an offering envelope during the 

worship service.   

¶ Checks may also be dropped off or mailed to the church office.  

¶ Most banks now offer online services.  Both Alliance Bank and Petefish, Skiles in Petersburg 

allow you to log into your account online and schedule a payment to the church from your 

account.  A printed check is mailed to the church.  It is very likely that other banks provide the 

same service.  There is no fee for this service at the Petersburg banks. 

¶ Another online service offered by many banks allows you to set up a Recurring payment.  You 

can schedule a payment to be made automatically according to your preference.  For example, 

you can schedule a specific amount to be paid on a specific date each month.  This is also a free 

service in Petersburg. 

¶ If you do not use online banking, either of the previous 2 options can be arranged by visiting the 

bank and working with bank personnel. 

¶ A link for PayPal can be found on the churchôs website.  You may use this service to transfer 
funds to the church.  Please be aware, however, that PayPal collects a fee from the church for 

the service.  For example, a payment from your account of $50 results in PayPal keeping about 

$2 and the church receiving about $48.   

If you are curious about or interested in trying a new method for making donations to Central 

Presbyterian Church, feel free to contact Rhonda Plaeger for more information.   
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Thank You 
 A big thank you to all those that helped in the ñhanging of the greensò in the church, Sunday, 

November 20, following the service.  It was mentioned that ñthe church looks even more beautiful 

than usual.ò 

Keep Connected! 

 Although Central does not have an installed pastor at this time, Preaching Associate, Robert 

Lackie, has agreed to make himself available to the congregation.  Bob is in the church each 

Wednesday from 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.  If you wish to make an appointment to visit with him, 

please call his cell phone, 217-971-8641, or the church office.   

Members are encouraged to continue to stay connected with the church family.  If you have 

an emergency or are in need of assistance from Central, please contact:   

Church Office, 217-632-2651, Tuesday & Wednesday 8:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. or 

Friday 8:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. 

Camilla Long, Deacon Chair, 217-306-8086 

Jane Stephenson, Clerk of Session, 217-341-7599 

 Currently, our phone system is not providing for messages to be left when the church phone 

is called.  Please call during office hours or leave written notes under the office door. 

Chimes Deadline 

 Please have your articles and pictures for the January 2023 Chimes submitted to the church 

office no later than Monday December 19.  A Microsoft Word file attached to an email is the 

preferred method of submission.  Please reference ñChimes articleò in the subject line.  Please 

email the church with any suggestions as to what you may want to see in the Chimes.  Our email 

address is office@central-pres.org. 

Menard County Food Pantry  

 The Menard County Food Pantry is open and staffed by volunteers on the 2nd and 4th 

Wednesdays of the month from 1:00 to 2:00 p.m. for any resident who resides within the PORTA 

School District.   

 Food donations are needed for the two Petersburg area Food Pantries, especially the Micro-

pantry next to County Market.  Please put food items in the large basket in the Narthex to be taken 

to the Micro-pantry. 

Diaper Bank Needs 

 The Diaper Bank, located at the Menard County Housing office, 101 W. Sheridan Rd., 

Petersburg, IL 62675, is currently not open to the public.  However, if you are in need of any 

supplies, either visit in person (there is a doorbell at the front door) or call the office at 217-632-

7723.  Office hours are from 8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.  The Senior Services Center is now in the 

Menard County Housing building, and they have a good supply of adult briefs and pads.  

 The Diaper Bank is currently well stocked with infant diapers.  Rather than purchasing items 

to donate, a monetary donation is always accepted. 
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Health Notes:  submitted by Alice Studzinski 

High Blood Pressure May Double the Risk of Severe COVID , 

Even after Full Vaccination 

 The following information was copied from a hypertension journal report by the American 

Heart Association. 

 Having high blood pressure more than doubled a personôs risk for hospitalization from an 

Omicron-variant COVID-19 infection ï even despite full vaccination including a booster dose of 

the COVID-19 vaccines, in an analysis of adults hospitalized with COVID-19 in Los Angeles 

between December 2021 and April 2022, according to new research published today in 

Hypertension, an American Heart Association journal. 

The analysis found: 

¶ Of the 912 adults who received three doses of an mRNA COVID-19 vaccine, nearly 16% 

required hospitalization. 

¶ Older age, high blood pressure, chronic kidney disease, heart attack, heart failure and the 

time between the last vaccination and COVID-19 infection were all associated with greater 

risks of hospitalization. 

¶ Individuals with high blood pressure were 2.6 times more likely to require hospital care for 

severe COVID-19 illness, even when the person had no other serious chronic health 

condition 

¶ Of the 145 patients hospitalized, 125 of them (86.2%) had high blood pressure. 

 Researchers said further study is warranted on how to reduce risks for serious COVID-19 

infection, whether through more tailored vaccine regimens, new therapeutics or a combination 

approach. 

Scenes from Central 

 

 

Left:  Robert Lackie leads one of the recent Wednesday Bible Study sessions.  Ben Kiningham:  άbƛŎŜ 
ǇƘƻǘƻ DǊƛƴΦέ  wƻōŜǊǘΥ  ά!ǿ ǘƘŀƴƪǎΦ  ¢ƘŜ ƎǊƛƴ ƛǎ ŎǳȊ ƻŦ ŀƭƭ ȅƻǳ ƎǳȅǎΗΗέ  .ƛōƭŜ {ǘǳŘȅ is every Wednesday 
starting at 9:30 a.m.  All are welcome.   
Center:  Rich Ford accompanies the Chancel Choir singing My Shepherd Will Supply My Need during the 
November 20 worship service. 
Right:  /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ƭƛǎǘŜƴ ŀǘǘŜƴǘƛǾŜƭȅ ǘƻ WƻƴŀƘ {ǘŜŜƭŜΩǎ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴǎ ƳŜǎǎŀƎŜΦ 

https://www.heart.org/en/health-topics/high-blood-pressure
https://www.heart.org/en/health-topics/heart-attack
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Worship Attendance 

November 6 22  November 20  48 

November 13 24  November 27  20 

Average Worship Attendance:  29 
  


